The Grove School Home Learning (homework) Policy 
It is recommended by the Dept of Education that children do home learning in order to:

‘develop a home-school partnership, extend school learning and consolidate and reinforce skills and understanding’.
Whilst as a school we will continue to set home learning and mark it regularly, parents are under no obligation to insist their children complete the tasks set but the staff would appreciate communication on this matter. No child will be penalised for not producing homework. 
We feel that home learning is beneficial in helping to involve parents in their children’s learning, promote family learning and benefit the children in consolidating and reinforcing skills and understanding.  The teachers feel that the tasks concentrate on activities which have been seen to benefit many children by completing them at home.
Please see the class website page for the variety of activities we recommend you do with your child to give them a strong foundation in their learning each half term.

Reading at home is CRUCIAL as children who don’t read at home really do not progress as quickly as those who do.  

Early Years Foundation Stage (Reception) – Reading five times a week and practising numeracy skills in everyday contexts – see Acorn webpage.
KS1 (Years 1 and 2) – 
Reading three times a week and see Willow, Lime and Beech webpages for activities.
KS2 (Years 3,4,5 and 6) – reading three times a week independently or to an adult, weekly spellings and 1or 2 home-based activities which can be any subject and can link to the in-class topic work. Individual children’s targets for Literacy and Maths will be sent home for parents to consolidate – see Chestnut, Gingko, Flame, Mountain Ash, Bay and Guava webpages.
Year 6 – will get SATs related activities to enjoy later on in the year.

General information

· Tasks will be designed to be a maximum of half an hour a week. In addition, reading to parents or independent reading is recommended daily. 

· Some home learning may be project based and may be designed to last a number of weeks.

· Additional voluntary home learning will be available for children or parents who wish to have some extra consolidation work.
· Spellings may be tested but in context and when appropriate.
· In KS2 home learning will be discussed in school on Fridays and collected in on Wednesdays.  

· Marking may come in the form of discussion – we do not expect teachers to write comments as quality discussions about learning have been proven as the most successful way of giving children feedback. 
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